










Letter of SuPPort from CSOs:

Call for OGP LOCAL Expressions of Interest 2023

October 25, 2023

Metsamor, Armenia

Dear OGP LOCAL team,

Armavir Development Center and "Huysi Metsamor" NGOs are pleased to extend their

support for Metsamor community's application to join the oGP Local. By becoming an oGP

member, Metsamor will also endorse the Open Government Declaration and its underlying

principles.

As civil society organizations, we place significant importance on the involvement of both

government and non-governmental stakeholders in OGP's success. We are writing this letter to

demonstrate our commitment to collaborating with Metsamor Municipality in crafting and

executing their action plans through a multi-stakeholder process. This process will actively engage

citizens and other non-governmental stakeholders.

In recent months, we've engaged in various meetings and conferences, including the OGP

Global Summit, with the Mayor of Metsamor Municipality. We've observed the community's

eagerness to join the OGP Local and express our mutual interest in a fruitful collaboration'

Armavir Development Center, as an NGO, which has joined the OGP platform from the

very first actions in 201 l, when the first Task Force was established, demonstrated common

interest and ability to implement strong and specific plans to ensure transparent, accountable and

participatory action plan development. We've also supported Armavir Municipality in becoming

an OGp Local member, which is currently implementing their first action plan. Drawing from our



experiences and resources, our organizations will actively seek opportunities for direct citizen

engagement and the inclusion of marginalized groups, advocate for specific commitments,

contribute to the content of action plans, raise awareness of the OGP process, and support and

monitor commitment implementation.

In close cooperation with the local jurisdiction, we are committed to adhering to the

fundamental values of the Open Government Partnership (OGP) as we actively engage in the OGp

Local processes.

We express our full support for this partnership and kindly request your consideration of

Metsamor Municipality's application to join the OGP Local and implement ambitious action plans.

Sincerely.

Naira Arakelyan

"Armavir Development Center" NGO
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Margarita Sedrakyan

"Huysi Metsamor" NGO

C o ntact. [1111 si 111 o1 s i1 11] e rii1,111 i] 11 q1*, ci]gr, + 3 7 47 7 9 0 I 1 88

3,fi::;
l-8ii::"I*u,^

sq:';;;llir'*


